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WELCOME BACK!

family and friends,
greet us

and prosper,
ever for our

and happiness in
President

I hope you shared a warm and v/ondarful holiday season V7ith

In this new year, may we all meet the challenges that
with courage and faith and look to each other

Let us work together to make Lana Community College
students, community, and each other,

every day of this new year of 1988.

ror inspiration no grov;
the best

1 v;ish you all great joy
Richard Turner, III,

GREAT START

President's Club is o

have donated $4,025.
faculty and fourteen managers.

The LCC Foundation announces that the membership in

to a great start in 193G.
big thank you goes to: five classi

one

Thirty-four staff members
iied, fifteen

sra

A

These staff members

toward trust accounts

is the donor's choice.

Opdenweyer, Foundation, ext.

donated through payroll deductions, cash and chec.ks,
that are currently designated or undesicnaced fund

If you have questions, please call Roberta
03.
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President Richard

the

APPOINTED

indefinite term on

Cooperative Education of Boston,
president from the western U.S,
and university presidents.

Turner, III, has been appointed to an
board of trustees of the National Commission for

Mass. He is the only coramunity college
on the 54-member board, V7hich includes college

corporate executives, and public dignitaries.

The National Commission encourages
on-the-job experiences in students
includes 1,000 colleges
annually in co-op programs,
cooperative work experience program headed by
Nay,

the linking of classroom theory with
elds of study,

and universities which enroll 200,000 students
LCC, with more than 2,000 students in a

international C'JE expert Bob

as the largest community college program in the nation and is in the top
ten nationally among all colleges and universities.

1
chosen its membership

GO FOR SUCCESS

recipient of LCC's
Vicki Miller in Institutional Advancement is the second

The purpose of theMariceting Staff Award,
beyond the call of duty

the college with its marketing communication activiti

Go For Success

award is to recognize college staff V7ho go
helping

presenting the av/ard at the December 9 Board meeting, President Turner cited
Vicki's extraordinary efforts over
publications... redesigning the class schedule,
brochure series, and producing a bound catalog,
award V7as Charlene Blinn, Counseling Department,

staff members for this av/ard, contact Diane Dann, Institutional
ext. 2592.
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the past year to improve college
developing the attractive nev7

The first recipient of the
To find out how to nominate

f ello

Advancement,

SEND A NOTE

Hamill,
Salem, OR 97302.
December 22

radiation treatments,

tapped to be
become president
associate superinte
Education until

Those v7ho wish to send a get-v7all card to Robert E.

former LCC acting president, may reach him at 4399
Ills home telephone number is 531-0713.

for a malignant brain tumor. He is now receiving c
Hamill -was director of Institutional Resc

acting president at LCC in the 19oS-o9 year. He left
of Nhatcom Community College in Washington, then was

..iendent for community colleges at the Oregon Department of
retiring a couple of years ago.

"Bob"

Oakman St.

Hamill had surgery
i-emothe r apy and
arch when

here to

NEW TV COURSES

according to
of the Business Department,
taught by Frances Thomas of Health s ?E.
Leathers says she expects enrollment this
V7inter's enrollment figures.

Telecourse offerings for v/inter term include
coordinator Cynda Leathers. Marketing will be

and Personal Health: Here's To Your Healt

Both classes begin this wee
term to be right on par 'with last

tv70 new ones,

taught by Die;: Eno
will be

.is .



DOWNTOWN CENTER APPEARANCE UPGRADED
door of

canvas bri

City of Eugene
the City paid half
inonths agOf

av?ning at the front (v/est)
he DTC has improved the look of the building. Lights under the

ten up the entrance for night visitors. It’s part of the
effort to enhance the dov7ntov7n lool^ and feel; therefore,

the cost. Approved by the Board of Education some
the project cost LCC about $16,000,

rr

CONFERENCE COMING UP - Department Head Dave Oatman, A3E/K3C, V7ill be a
featured speaker at an upcoming conference titled, "Literacy in the
Workplace: Productivity and Profit," The conference, scheduled for

Tuesday, January 10, noon to 1:30 p.m. at the Valley River Inn, is
sponsored by LCC, Lane County Literacy Coalition, Southern Willamette
Private Industry Council, Laubach Literacy Council, and the City of
Eugene Public Library. Under discussion will be: 1) An employer’s
perspective on literacy in the workplace; 2) Changing technologies: the

3) Literacy
cost-free instructional

importance of literacy and basic skills in a comnuter
and wori-.ers compensation costs; Local,
resources; and 5) Overcoming reading difficulties: personal examples.
The conference is open to the public but preregistration must be
completed by January 15. The $15 fee includes lunch. For more

information, call Pat Riggs at 687-3801 or Dave Oatman at ext, 2515.

age;

COMPUTER CLASS OFFERED - A five-v/eek course intended to give you the
basics of the PC/MS-DOS operating system for the IBM-PC and its clones
V7ill be offered this term. in this class you v^ill explore directories,
command files, and back-up systems. You will discover what it means to
install a softv^are package and learn hov; to organize your ov7n

environment around the application packages you select. The one-credit
class meets Tuesdays and Thursdays, 4 to 5 p.m. in M&A 250 and is
offered Pass/No Pass only. Use your staff tuition 'waiver to enroll in
seq. #1571. For more details, call the Bata Processina Department at
ext. 2826,

-ADS-

- Large three-bedroom, tv/o-bath home in Ferry Street Bridge
area, approximately $500 a month. Call 607-2515 for details. Dee
Tipping, Student Services

FOR SALE - Queen-siss bedroom set V7ith box spring and mattress, two
night tables, dresser with mirror. Perfect condition - $2,400 nev?, no'w

$1,200. Sohrner baby grand piano v?ith bench - $2,500 appraised value,
405-1457Sue Rangas,

7T

FOR SALE - Wurlitzer ^spinet piano, good tone, excellent condition -
'with turntable and speakers, good condition -

Velma Jesser, Business Education, ext. 2930 or 533-1070

$750. Panasonic

$75.

BOORSTORE - Organize your office today with the Deluxe
Desk Top Accessories Set. it comes in assorted colors and includes a
stapler, magnetic clip holder, desk-top organizer, 300 memo sheets, 20
paper clips and much, much more. Malces a terrific gift and is only
$13.30.

FOR > TV T ●'.1
L,

HCNMY TUESDAY UEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

Soup: Lmon Cfitry i.lO; l.SO
Bean Pasta

CHiii I.IS; m

Spinach Broccoli
Chicken Bwibo

Chili

Potato Cheese

Beet Barley

Chili

Cheesey Pea

Han & Bean

ChMi

Crean ot Lettuce

Savory Chicken

Chili

Cateteria

Hot Foods

Hungarian Pork Chop 1.85
Beet 2ucchini Cass, i.75

Turkey Brill 1.55

Chicken Hn Hushrocn Pie

Beet Roll Ups 1.75
Famers Brundh 1.55

Deal Altred 1.85

Lasagne l.dS
FishMich M/Cole Slaw 1.55

Beet Burgundy 1.75
Baked Han ti/Fruit sc. l.BS

Shriap Toast 1.55

Pish Sardinia 1.75

Pork Chop Suey l.dS

Pizza Burger l.SS

Vegetable; Ranch Fries

Mixed Vegetables
Canned Buttered Beets

Rice Broccol i

Scalloped Potatoes
Stewed Tcnatoes

Peas Parsley Buttered Potatoes

French Cut Breen Seats

Crooked Heck Squash

Spinach
Caulitlower

Noodles

Corn

Snack Bar Taco SLID

Beet Tanale 1.10

Hot Beet Sandeich 1 .?5

Taco SLID

Sott Burrito SL40

Hot Turkey Sandiich 1.65

Taco Si.10; Tostada SLID
Hot Beet Sandeich 1.95

Vi/Potatoes

Taco SLID; Enchilada

only 1.15; u/beans 1.50
Hot Pork Sandwich 1.95

Taco Si.ID

Chili Relleno 1.75

Fried Chicken 1.45

Mini Lunch: Beet 2ucchini, Salad,
Veg., Roll & Btr. 1.50

Beet Roll Ups, Salad,

Veg., Roll k Btr. LSD
Lasagne, Salad, Veg.
Roll k Btr. 1.50

Beet Burgundy, Salad,

Veg., Roll k Btr. 1.50
Chop Suey, Salad, Veg,
Roll k Btr. 1.50

I

Vegetarian; Tcnate Pie 1.50 Cheese Enchiladas 1.50 Cottage Cheese Balls
w/hushrocn sauce 1.50

Putt Corn Pudding 1.50 Egg RolI I.50
Fried Rite

I

lunch Uagon
Special

Hungarian Pork Chop,
Potatoes, Beets, Roll
k Butter 2.45

Chicken Han Pie

Rice Spinach
Roll 4 Butter 2.25

Veal Altred, Potatoes,

Broccoli, Roll k Butter

Baked Kn w/Sauce

Salad, Peas, Roll
k Butter 2.45

Fish Sardinia,
Potatoes, Breen Beans
Roll k Butter 2.452.45
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ATTENTION SMOKERS - LCC's Wellness Task Fores and McKenzie-Willamette

Hospital are sponsoring "Smoking Management" clinics. Smokers and/or smoking
spouses are invited to cone to free orientation sessions today at the Dovmtovm
Center in Room 306 or tomorrow at PE 239 from 5:15 to 5:30 p.m. Smoking
teenage dependents are free with a paid parent. Classes begin the week of
January 18. Stop smoking for the health of it! For more information, call
Sue Thompson, ext. 2271, or Wendell Anderson, ext. 2468.

FAREWELL - Archivist Stave Lange, employed at LCC since 1977, is leaving to
ta!:e a job V7ith Pedal Power Bicycles. His last day is Tuesday, January
13. A.11 staff are invited to a reception for Steve on Friday, January 3, 2:30
to 4 o.m in PE 205.● r

ART IN THE GALLERY - Woodcuts and sculpture assemblages by two members of the
University of Oregon art faculty will be displayed January 4-29 at the Art
Department Gallery. Carol S. Gates will show v?oodcuts from her
internationally known "The Garden Princess" series, along with v;hat she terms
"three dimensional narratives, and a few house paintings." Richard C.
Pickering will share sculpture assemblages which sometimes include found
objects. Pickering*s sculpture has been exhibited dozens of times, mostly in
the Pacific Northv;est. Gates, on the other hand, has been seen

internationally, partly because travel has been the source and inspiration
for her work. Scotland's coasts and highlands have been a particular lure for
her. The two artists will be honored at a public reception at the gallery
from 7:30 to 9:30 p.m, on Friday, January 8. The gallery is located in the
Math and Art Building. Free slide lectures sponsored by the Associated
Students of LCC also are open to the public. Gates will speak Thursday,
January 14, at 10 a.m, in FOR 303. Pickering v/ill speak Wednesday, January
27, at 1 p.m. in FOR 308.

CORRECTION - Total cost of the new av/ning at the front of the Dov/ntovm Center
v;as $16,000, of v;hich the City of Eugene has agreed to pay half.

WORKSHOPS FOR STUDENTS - The Financial Aid Office is offering the
following workshops on how to fill out the 1933-89 financial aid form (FAF):

Tuesdays - January 12, 19, and 26, 10 a.m FOR 309● r

Wednesdays - January 13, 20, and 27, 2 p.m

Wednesday Evening - January 20, 6 p.m

CEN 445● f

FOR 309● f

OFFICE ART - The Veterans'

donated by the artist, Thomas Baxter, Baxter,
sells his prints locally. Come by and admire the
Paulson

Office has been perked up with two very fine prints
an LCC student and veteran,

acguxsitions. Laurel

The Teaching Improvement Process Committee (TIP) has plannedFUNSHOP OFFERED

a three-hour funshop on observation and feedback techniques. The agenda
includes tips on maximizing the benefits of being observed by our peers and
students to develop nev; teaching and learning strategies. The funshop will be
held on Thursday, January 14, 5 to 8 p.m, in CEN 420. If you plan on
attending, please call Jim Cobb, Social Science, ext, 2831, or return the
bottom portion of the TIP flyer to him, Sharon Thomas, English & Foreign
Language

THANKS - On behalf of my wife and myself, I v/ant to thank all the friends who
took time out from their busy schedules to attend my retirement party,
miss you.

I will

John Shuster, Industrial Technology programs



NEED A 1988 CALENDAR? -

Program are selling wall
20-inch by 13-inch calendars
American citizens,

or D●D«

calendars,

riembers of the Eugene-Soviet Sister City
calendars as a fundraising project

feature full-color pictures of Soviet and
2434 in Social Science,

t. 2328 to see or order

The

Contact Joe Kremers, e:ct

Daudt, Counseling secretary, at

TUITION WAIVER REMINDER - LCC employees and volunteers must have a
tuition v;aiver form completed and approved before registering for a
class in order to have tuition waived. The approved v/aiver must
presented to Financial Services along v;ith payment of applicable fees
either in person or by mail to LCC ClassLine, ?,
OR 97405. Applicable fees include any._class
registration fee. The $5 student body fee is waived
an approved waiver to Financial Services could result in assessment of
finance charges.

oe

Box 5000, Eugene,
fees, and the $1 ClassLine

Failure to submit

●

-ADS-

Scuba diving dry suit, good condition, fits someone 5'G" tall
$200 or best offer. Darlene Baker, Adult

FOR SALE

and 150-150 oounds

Education, ext. 2252

- Sohmer babv grand piano ’with bench - $2,500 aporaised value.
405-1457

FOR SAL

Sue Kangas, ABE,

Mainframe Training

Computer Services
Electronic Mail System , ,

Friday January 8, 2^4 PM. in PE 122B. For new users or those who want to begin using the
advanced features. This course will cover sending answering andforwarding mail automati
catty saving file copies, requesting return receipts and signing your mail Preregistration is
quired by paying $2 and calling Shirley Baldwin in Computer Services (ext. 2245). Everyone
attending will receive access to the new menu system.

re-

Office Automation on the Honeywell Mainframe
Friday February IZ 9-11 AM in PE 122B. This course will cover office automation tools other
than electronic mail on the mainframe such as the Bulletin Board System, the Electronic Daily,
LCC"s Calendar ^stem, your own personal Calendar System and other tools currentfy avail -
able. Preregistration is required by paying $2 and calling Shirley Baldwin in Computer Serves
(ext 2245). Everyone attending will receive access to the new menu system.

Registration Automation on the Honeywell Mainframe
Friday February 19, 9-11 AM. in PE 122B. This course will cover all of the on-line registra -
tion tools currently available. Preregistration is required by paying $2 and calling Shirley
Baldwin in Computer Services (ext 2245). Everyone attending will receive access to the new
menu system.

Something new In the news: Kenaf.
It’s a nonwood, fiber plant that can
be transformed from seedling to
newsprint In less than six months.

Newsprint is normally made from
wood pulp, and most of It Is imported
from Canada. Kenaf production will
mean more jobs along the southern
tier of the United States, and more

domestic production of newsprint.
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TODAY - Deadline for submitting Symphony orders to Purchasing

TONIGHT - log's Wellness Task Force and McKenzie-Willamette Hospital are
sponsoring "Smoking Management" clinics. Smokers and/or smoking spouses are
invited to come to a free orientation session tonight at PE 239 from 5:15 to
6:30 p.m. Smoking teenage dependents are free with a paid parent. Classes
begin the week of January 18, Stop smoking for the health of it! For more
information, call Sue Thompson, ext, 2271, or Wendell Anderson, ext, 2468,

TEACHER AID AVAILABLE - Instructors can free valuable time by utilizing the
Academic Testing Center, The center will give makeup exams and other tests in
a supervised area. It can also act as a homework drop point. The Academic
Testing Center is located on the second floor of the library and is open from
9 a,m, to 9 p,m. For more information on how the center can help you, call
Dayle Wilson at ext, 2640,

STUDENT SUCCESS - KMTR-TV has announced the appointment of Cambra ?7ard to the
position of promotion/public affairs director. Ward is a graduate of LCC
where she earned her degree in broadcasting/visual design production. Ward
joined the KMTR staff in 1983 as an intern in the production department. She
became a production assistant following her internship and for the past year
and a half has held the position of producer/director.

ESSAY CONTEST - The Associated Students of LCC are sponsoring an essay and
speech contest and would like instructors to spread the v/ord to their
students. There will be cash prizes of $50 for first prize and $25 for second
prize. The essay should be 500 words or less and the deadline for entries is
January 15. Speeches should be three to five minutes in length and entries
for this category are due January 12, Entries should be submitted to the
ASLCC office on the fourth floor of the Center Building, For more
information, call the ASLCC at ext, 2330,

NOTABLE FACTS - The equivalent of 51,642 full-time students attended Oregon
community colleges in 1986-87. According to an article in EDUGRAM published
by the Oregon Department of Education, that's three percent more than the
previous year and the first increase since 1980-81, Community college
enrollment hit an all-time high of 57,667 in 1980-81, The article noted that
fall term enrollment at the 16 colleges is one percent higher than a year
ago, and continued growth is expected because the economy has improved and the
number of high school graduates has increased. The major reason cited for the
increase was a literacy campaign which drew thousands of Oregonians to basic
skill classes at community college campuses.

SPECIAL SEMINAR - The LCC Small Business Development Center will present a
seminar for small business owners and operators in January. "Service
Management: Keeping the Customers Satisfied" is a seminar for entrepreneurs in
the retail and service industries who want to understand the new

service-oriented business environment. People attending the seminar will
learn how quality service affects profits; how employee actions and attitudes
determine the customers* perception of a business; how to raise the level of
service in their businesses; and how to install an effective service
management system. Marge Cieri, M,S. and John Stoecker, Ph.D. of Mardac
Consultants, a Eugene human resource and industrial relations firm, will
conduct the seminar on Wednesday, January 13, from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., at
the Eugene Holiday Inn. Cost of the seminar is $78, which includes materials
and lunch. To register, call Mardac Consultants at 998-1658 or
343-8384.

in PE 205.

Art Department Gallery
FRIDAY - Farewell party for Steve Lange, 2:30 to 4 p.m

- Artist's Reception, 7:30 to 9:30 p.m
● /

● f



-ADS-

FOR SALE - 1976 Fiat X-19, good looking, good shape - $1,345.
Long, LEAP, ext. 2939 or 344-1070

Twyla

FOR SALE - 1984 Turbo Volvo wagon, leather interior, air conditioning,
electric everything, four extra rims for snow tires, great car. Karen
Bernheim, Flight Technology, 937-2753

FOR SALE - Scuba diving dry suit, good condition, fits someone 5'8" tall
and 150-160 pounds - $200 or best offer. Darlene Baker, Adult
Education, ext. 2252

Microcomputer and Mainframe Training

Computer Services
Electronic Mail System

Friday January 8. 2~4 P.M. in PE 122B. For new usen or those who want to begin using the
advanced features. This course will cover sending ans^vering and forwarding mail automati
caliy saving file copies, regussti-ng return receipts and signing ycurmaii Preregisirction it re
quired by paying $2 and calling Shirley Baldwin in Computer Services (ext. 2245). Everyone
attending will receive access to the new menu system.

Symphony I: Window, Spreadsheet and Word Processing
Friday January 15, 2-3:30 P.M. in BU 205. For those who need to learn the nvo most popular
Symphony environments. Preregister by calling Shirley Baldwin in Computer Services (est
2245) There is no cost

Symphony II: Graphics, Data Management and Communications
Friday January 2Z 2-3:30 P.M. in BU205. For those who want to learn how to create graphi
cal images, mailing lists, data bases and communications with the mainframe.

MS/PC-DOS I: Using DOS with Hard Disk Systems
Friday January 29, 2-3:30 P.M. in BU 205. Be^nning commands in the Disk Operating System
essential for all IBM PC and compatible computer users.

MS/PC-DOS II: Advanced DOS Commands for Hard Disk Systems
Friday February 5, 2-3:30 P.M. in BU 205. Advanced commands in the Disk Operating System
important for IBM PC and compatible computer xisers.

Office Automation on the Honeywell Mainframe
Friday February JZ 9-11 A.M. in PE 122B. This course will cover office automation tools other
than electronic mail on the mainframe such as the Bulletin Board System, the Electronic Daily,

LCC’s Calendar System, your own personal Calendar System and other tools currently avail
able. Preregistration is required by paying $2 and calling Shirley Baldwin in Computer Serves
(exL 2245). Everyone attending will receive access to the new menu system.

Registration Automation on the Honeywell Mainframe
Friday February 19, 9-11 A.M. in PE 12ZB. This course will coverall of the on-line regisira ●
tion tools currently available. Preregistration is required by paying $2 and calling Shirley
Baldwin in Computer Services (ext. 2245). Everyone attending will receive access to the new
menu system

Renaissance Room

$4.00

HOHOAY. JAH. 11

Orgeat Delight Hocktail
Piccolo Antipasto
Orllied Chicken HarsaU
Grattn Dauphinoise, Sauteed Spinach
Queen of Sheeba Cake

TUESPAY. JAH. 1?

Champagne Kocktail
French Onion Soup au Gratin
Seafood Crepes ./Broccoli t Carrots
Apple Cr«(iri) Cake

WEDNESDAY. JAW. 13

Cranapple Cider
Agvolemono Soup
Lanti Houssaka and Buttered hoodies
Sauteed Herb Zuchini
Baklava

THURSDAY. QAH. 14

Strawberry Orange Frosty Mocktail
Cream of Onion Soup
Beef and Vegetable Kabobs ■/ Rice PHaf
Crepes Suzette
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LEADERS CHOSEN - Marie Matsen, Computer Services, and Sharon Thomas, English &
Foreign Language Department, have been chosen to participate in the "Leaders
Project," an international leadership training program for two-year college
women administrators. Designed to enhance the skills participants need to
assume major decision-making roles in two-year institutions, the program will
include instruction and practice in supervisory and human relations skills,
planning and budgeting, organizational transformation and discussions with
national experts on the issues confronting two-year colleges during the next
fifteen years. During the year-long program, they will be paired with mentors
to work on projects to aid LCC and promote individual growth. In addition,
they will participate in special regional workshops and national conferences,
and work with other women in top-ranked administrative positions.
Participants were chosen for their interest in advancement in two-year college
administration and the quality of their proposed projects.

The Leaders program is sponsored by the League for Innovation in Community
Colleges, a consortium of community college districts in the United States and
Canada, and by the American Association of Women in Community and Junior
Colleges, The program is conducted by the National Institute for Leadership
Development at Rio Salado Community College of the Maricopa Colleges in
Phoenix, Arizona,

OF NOTE - Jacquelyn Belcher, Vice President for Instruction, is a new member
of the executive committee of the Lane County Chapter of the American Red
Cross,

emergency services to Lane County,

CONGRATULATIONS - Instructor Aide Shirley Hewitt, Downtown Business Education
Center, passed the Certified Professional Secretary Exam last November,
CPSs on campus are Velma Jesser, Diana Reiber, and Judy Lingo,
information regarding CPS, contact Velma Jesser, ext, 2930

As a member, she will share the Chapter*s goals of delivering

Other

For more

Families are needed to host SovietINTERESTED IN HOSTING A SOVIET ATHLETE?

athletes for five days in May. From May 1 to May 6, 25 Soviet track and field
athletes and coaches will be here for the second half of an exchange begun
last summer with community college students. It is sponsored by the Northwest
Athletic Association of Community Colleges, This is an exciting and unusual
opportunity to be actively involved in bringing peace and understanding to the
world. Host families are the heart of this visit by ordinary citizens. The
day-to-day contact between our American families and their Soviet guests will
be remembered long after the athletic, social, and educational events are
forgotten. We hope that this contact will create a bond of friendship that
will continue after our Soviet guests have returned home.

Host families will need to provide meals, transportation and most of all
relaxed friendship for their guests. This will require a safe and insured
automobile, at least one adult with a flexible work schedule, and enough beds
to house two Soviet guests, A series of preparatory sessions will be provided
for families including some language training.

If you are interested in being a host family, please call Marilyn or Gary
Rholl, Business Department, at 484-0955 for an application. Completed
applications are due February 5,

TURN A PROFIT - The Small Business Development Center will hold a seminar
titled "Planning for Profit" on Tuesday, January 19, at the Holiday Inn. This
seminar, which runs from 9 a,m, to noon, will explore the value of strategic,
long-range planning for small and medium-sized businesses, "Planning for
Profit" will help participants cope with future changes in their businesses.
They will learn to identify and communicate the purpose, goals, and objectives
of their businesses; how to develop ways to transform threats to their
businesses into opportunities; how to identify competitors' strengths and
weaknesses; and how to develop long-term plans that support both the owner's
personal goals and the company's corporate objectives. Ed Hostmann, president
of Management Group, Inc,, a management and business consulting firm form Lake
Oswego, will conduct the seminar. The cost of "Planning for Profit" is $39,
To register, call the SBDC at 726-2255,



REMINDER - Don*t forget the Teaching improvement process Committee (TIP)
funshop on Thursday, January 14, 5 to 8 p.m, in CEN 420. Call Jim Cobb,
Social Science, ext. 2831 to R.S.V.P. or return the bottom portion of
the TIP flyer to him,

UPDATE - The Academic Testing Center will be open 10 a.m. to 9 p.m.
during winter term.

RENAISSANCE ROOM NEWS

“ The Renaissance Room will be open on Tuesdays and Thursdays only
during winter term.

- Enjoy a meal in the Renaissance Room during the month of January and
receive a chance to win a pair of tickets for LCC*s production of
Wayward Saints,

- Make your reservations today at ext, 2697.

SK KOCHER, EXT, 2283, FORTHE WEIGHT-LOSS CONTEST BEGINS TODAY - CALL

MORE INFORMATION OR WATCH FOR NEWS IN WEDNESDAY'S DAILY.

mr>T
X

-ADS-

FOR SALE - 1987 Toyota, creme and light chocolate 4X4 pickup with
matching Brahma canopy, five-speed, power steering, AH-FM radio with
cassette, painted bumper with hitch ready to tow, six-year, 100,000 mile
transferable mechanical warranty, driven 7,300 miles, great buy at
$9,950 or trade for a five-bedroom log cabin. Harland Yriarte, Health &
PE, ext. 2215 or 342-2337

FOR SALE - Buy Camp Fire candy and support a strong and proud tradition
of youth programs serving boys and girls. For just $2,50 each you can
purchase Almond Roca, Mint Patties, Almond Caramel Clusters, California
Smoked Almonds. Laura Tamura, President's Office , ext. 2301

FRIDAYTHURSDAYUEDNESDAYTUESDAYMONDAY

0»st»r Potito

Tcnito nicirotii

Cltih

Crtwtd Chicktn

Uild Rice Soup 116
T4C0 Soup
Alnond PoYtto

Chili

Hearty Goulash HIS

Suiss Cauliflftter

Chili

Succotash 1.10,1.50

Ita1lan Vtoetablr

Chili 1.15; 160

Soup:

Chili

Captain's Plate l.PS
Chicken Pot Pie 1.55

Reuben Sanihuich 1.85

Islander Heat Balls 1.65

Hushrocn Turkey M/Rice 1.76

Beet k Egg Pocket 1.65

Pepper Steak 1.70
Pork Chop u/Apple Sry 1.85

Sausage Chili Spread 1.65

Turkey 6 Dressing 1.85Beet k Beer Stew 1.BS

Deviled Chicken Quarters 1.45 Beet Cantonese 1.85

Cateteric

Hot fooos

Phil. Beet Sancktich 1.60Monte Cristo 1.75

Zucchini

Scalloped Taiato
French Fries

Peas & Mushroons

Bean Medley

Mashed Potatoes

Fr. Cut Green deans

Whole Kernel Corn

Whipped Potatoes

Buttered Spinach

Creaned Celery

O'Brien Potatoes

Buttered Carrots

Creaned Caulitlower
^legetable;

Rice

Taco tl.lO

Meal Cutlet/Grauy 1.80

Bar-S-Que Beet Sand. l.PS

Taco SI.10; Enchilada

only 1.15; u/beans 1.50
Fried Chicken 1.45

Taco SI.10

El Canino St. l.BO

Hot Beet Santkuich 1.95

Taco SI.10

Sott Burrito SI.60

Hot Pork Sandwich 1.95

Taco SI.10

Tanale Pie 1.50

Hot Beet Sandwich 1.95

Snack Bar

Chicken Pot Pie, Salad

Meg. Roll k Btr. 1.50
Mushroon Turkey k Rice

Salao, Meg., Roll k Btr.1.50
Pepper Steak, Salad, Meg.
Roll k Btr. 1.50

Beet Cantonese, Salad

Meg., Roll k Btr. 1.50

Beet k Beer Stew

Sal. Meg. Roll k Btr ISO

Mini Lunch:

Creany Brussel Sprouts
and Noodles 1.50

card k 20*5

Lasagne 1.50Golden Corn Pie 1.50Broccoli Cheese Quiche 1.50Walnut Stutted Tonatoes 1.50vegetarian:

Captain's Plate, French
Fries, Roll 4 Btr. 1.95

Islander Meat Balls, Rice

Salad, Peas, Roll
& Butter 2.45

Pork Chop w/Grav>, Hashed

Potatoes, Green Beans,
Roll k Btr. 2.65

Turkey k Dressing

Potatoes, Spinach
Roll & Btr 2.65

Deviled Chicken Quaters

Potatoes, Carrots
Roll 4 Btr. 2.25

Lunch Wagon

Special I

The Renaissance Room

Early Bird Special!
1 OK Discount Coupon

Good for 1 individual meal

For Reservations made for 11:30 only.

Winter Quarter 1988

Tuesday and Thursday

11;30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m.

For Reservation Call;

747-4501 Ext. 2697
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LCC CELEBRATES KING BIRTHDAY - The birthday of Martin Luther King Jr. will be
celebrated Friday night at the Hult Center. The Associated Students of LCC

have invited Dr, Ralph Abernathy to be the featured speaker. Abernathy and
King were co-founders of the Southern Christian Leadership Conference in 1957.
He was a close friend of Dr. King and was at his side when he was slain on
April 4, 1968. In addition to Abernathy, LCC Vice President for Instruction
Jacquelyn Belcher will speak and act as master of ceremonies. Poetry and
music will also be part of the program, A reception featuring a giant
birthday cake will be held in the Hult Center lobby following the event. The
event, which begins at 8 p.m
admission. Tickets are available at the Performing Arts Box Office, the ASLCC
office, and the Student Resource Center. For more information, contact the
ASLCC at ext. 2330.

is free but you will need a ticket for* t

SMOKERS AND SPOUSES OF SMOKERS - It's not too late to get information on the
Smoking Management Clinics. Attend a free, no obligation information session
at McKenzie-Willamette Hospital. This proven program has a 60 percent success
rate and includes follow-up sessions at six, nine and twelve months. Cost is
$175. If 15 to 25 LCC employees and/or spouses sign up, it will cost only
$150 and will be held at LCC, Smoking teenage dependents can attend free with
an enrolled parent. Encourage yourself, a smoking colleague or spouse to

check it out. Call Sue Thompson at ext, 2271 or TerriJo at McKenzie-
Willamette Hospital at 741-4601 for more information. Choose one of the
following information sessions at McKenzie-Willamette Hospital;

Today, 5 to 6:15 p.m,
Thursday, January 14, 7 to 8:15 p.m.
Friday, January 15, 7 to 8:15 p.m.

ATTENTION ALL CONTRACTED FACULTY - Are you interested in taking long term
professional development leave in 1988-89? The professional development leave
committee has changed its application procedures for next year. For 1988-89,
all applications will be due on April 15, 1988, All one, two, or three term
leaves for 1988-89 will then be granted by the committee in April. By
proceeding in this manner, the committee will be able to determine the costs
of all leaves at the same time, allocate fairly, and be able to use remaining
funds for short term leave applications. For more information, contact Pat
John, Study Skills, ext, 2439,

REMINDER - Don't forget the Teaching Improvement Process Committee (TIP)
funshop on Thursday, January 14, 5 to 8 p.m, in CEN 420. Call Jim Cobb,
Social Science, ext. 2831 to R.S.V.P.

DON'T MISS - There will be a slide presentation'of the Gabiro Refuge and the
gorillas of the National Parc Volcans in Rwanda, Africa, Wednesday, January

in the Board Room, Also shown will be slides of the

Slides and research were done last spring term
2458.

20, 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m
people, life and agriculture,
on location. Dixie Maurer-Clemons, CWE, ext.

● t

INSURANCE CLAIMS QUESTIONS - For answers to your insurance claims questions,
you are encouraged to call direct to the claims department of your insurance
carrier, The telephone number is listed on your I.D, card and below:

Blue Cross/Blue Shield

Claims Information

General Information - 342-3317 or 1-800-452-7278

342-3317 or 1-800-452-7390

OEA Choice- 1-800-452-0914

SelectCare- 485-1850

1-800-334-9201VSP

If you have any questions, contact Marie Nelson in Personnel Services at ext.
2590.



LIBRARY NEWS - Double-digit inflation and limited funding are forcing
the Library to do away with up to seventy periodical subscriptions this
year. If you have any requests as to which periodicals should be kept
and which should be eliminated, please contact Don Ownbey, Acquisitions
Librarian, at ext. 2277, by 4 p.m. today.

A FRIEND PASSES ON - Bill McMillan, an LCC math assistant for the last

two years, passed away this week. Those wishing to make donations to a
math scholarship set up in Bill's name, shoulci call Joyce Fish, Math
Department, at ext. 2392,

GET TOGETHER PLANNED - A brown-bag lunch has been scheduled at the
Downtown Center with President Turner on Monday, January 25, noon to 1

p.m. All staff are welcome. Call Lauri Patterson, Community Education
and Economic Development, ext, 2949, for more information.

WEIGHT-LOSS CONTEST NEWS - The employee Weight-Loss Contest is herel
Join the contest which begins this week and runs for eight weeks. Once
again there will be three divisions:

1. Haintainers - Maintain your current weight, or lose up to three
pounds,

2, One-Pound Losers - Lose four to eight pounds.

3, Two-Pound Losers - Lose nine to sixteen pounds.

All weigh-ins will be held in Student Health from 8 to 10 a.m

Tuesdays, and Wednesdays. Initial weigh-ins are taking place this week.
The $10 entry fee goes to prize money. There will be a $5 refund for
all who meet their goals, as well as BIG BUCKS for winners. Don't just
fret about the results of holiday eating, take healthy action NOWI We
especially would like to hear from the folks at the Downtown Center,

Siuslaw, and Cottage Grove areas, Trish Kocher, Personnel, ext. 2283

Mondays,● f

SEATS STILL AVAILABLE - The wonderfully humerous and entertaining play,
"A Company of V7ayward Saints," will be performed January 29-30 and
February 3-6, Good seats are still available for the play which will be
directed by Sparky Roberts.
Bell, ext,

9 a.m, and 1 p.m

Reserve your tickets now by calling Lori
2202, or by visiting the Performing Arts Box Office between

Monday through Friday,● t

MARTIN
LUTHER

KING,
"heDreom

JvesOn

Nearly twenty years ago the world reeled in shock
when the youngest man ever to win the Nobel Peace
Prize was assassinated. The Baptist minister, civil rights
leader, renowned author, Time Magazine's 1963 "Man
of the Year," and eloquent dreamer of dreams was
dead. Only one national holiday honors a private citi
zen: Dr. Martin Luther King, a man with a dream. His
great achievements will be honored this year on Mon
day, January 18.

Born on January 15, 1929. King rose to national
prominence in 1955 when he led a bus boycott in
Montgomery. Alabama, and inspired generations of
black Americans to insist on being treated as first-
class citizens. Through his leadership, a local protest
over a moral Issue was converted Into a national cru

sade. He appealed to white Americans' consciences
and sense of justice. In turn, there was political lever
age on the country’s leaders. As a result, black citi
zens reaped the benefits of better housing, better edu
cation. better jobs, enabling the descendants of slaves
to finally have a fair chance to join in the American
dream.

The man who preached and practiced nonviolence
died a violent death. But he left a legacy that lives
today. More than equal rights, King wanted to gener
ate a sense of pride and dignity in black Americans.
He wanted to plant the seeds of mutual trust in all of
us. His dream—"That one day this Nation will rise up
and live out the true meaning of its creed; 'We hold
these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created

equal”’—lives on in each of us.

When we let

freedom irng, when
we let it irng from
every village and
every hamlet, from
every state ond every
city, we will be able to
speed up that day
when all of Cod's

children, black men
and white men, Jews
and Cenriles,
Protestants and

Catholics, virill be able
to loin hands ond sing
in the words of the old

Negro spiritual, 'Free
at last! Free ot lostt

Thank Cod Almighty,
we are free at lostf

1.

I

I* I

\
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TODAY - Slide/Lecture by artist Carol Gates, 10 a.m
- TIP Funshop, 5 to 8 p,m
- Smoking Management Clinic, 7 to 8:15 p.m

Hospital

FOR 308● r

CEN 420● f

McKenzie-Willamette● r

CALLS FROM AROUND THE COUNTRY - The LCC Customized Training Program, which
offers on-site training for business and industry, received national
recognition recently in feature articles in two community college newsletters,
COMBASE and Linkages, Since publication. Customized Training Director Ted Lay
has been fielding calls from community colleges from Florida to Hawaii wanting
to set up similar programs in their area. In addition, UCLA and the ERIC
Clearinghouse have requested reports on the program for inclusion in their
collections. Nan Poppe, Training & Development

LCC PORTABLE DISPLAY - If you would like to be on a committee to help design a
professional portable display to be used at high school, community, and
college information events, please call me. The Board has allocated funds for
this purpose, and I would like input from those with relevant expertise and
also from those who, in addition to myself, will be using the display. Shan
Titus, Admissions, ext, 2688

OF NOTE - Nan Phifer, an instructor in the English & Foreign Language
Department and High School Completion, recently signed an author's agreement
with New Readers Press, the press of Laubach Literacy International, Her
manuscript is a students' workbook and teachers' manual titled "Easing Into
Essays." It will be published by August, 1988, Nan also has been invited to
give a paper at the Commission on Adult Basic Education conference in Seattle
this June, She will speak about methods of teaching writing.

FREE - A free guide to services for women of Oregon and southwest Washington
is now available. Pick up your copy of the Women's Yellow Pages at the
Counseling Department or the Student Resource Center,

CAREER INFORMATION WINTER TERM HOURS

Monday and Tuesday
Wednesday through Friday

9 a,m. to 7 p.m,
9 a.m, to 5 p.m.

EXPLORE NEW CAREERS - Groups that provide a place to start for students, staff
and community members seeking new career directions began meeting this Tuesday
and will continue meeting each week during winter term. Career Assessement
Group meetings are informal sessions that you may attend on a drop-in basis.
Attend one session or many. College credit is optional, but available by
registering for sequence #828. Sessions run 2:30 to 4 p.m
in CEN 220, For more information, contact the Counseling Department, ext.
2204.

or 6 to 7:30 p.m.● f

HAVE SOME FUNI - The Athletics/Intramural Department offers a wide range of
recreational activities which are free for staff. Choose from basketball,

volleyball, skiing, badminton, and much, much more. For more information,
call Bob Foster, ext. 2215, or Gary Robertson, ext. 2599.

McKenzie-WillametteFRIDAY - Smoking Management Clinic, 7 to 8:15 p.m
Hospital

- Martin Luther King Jr, Birthday Celebration, 8 p.m

● r

Hult Center● /



NEWS CONFERENCE PLANNED - Peter DePazio, U.S, Representative for
Oregon's Fourth Congressional District, and Jim Piercey, Director of the
LCC Small Business Development Center, will hold a news conference to

announce the opening of a new Government Procurement Office and the

presentation of a public seminar, "Doing Business with the Government,"
The news conference will take place on Thursday, January 21, at 10 a,m.
in the library of the Small Business Development Center at the Downtown
Center, The seminar will be Friday, January 22, from 8 a.m, to 1 p.m.
in the O'Neill Room of the Eugene Conference Center. Rear Admiral James
B, Whitaker of the Naval Sea System Command, and Rick Evans of the

Government Contract Acquisition Program in Coos Bay will conduct the
seminar. Cost of the seminar is $5, or $15 to include lunch.

Participants can register at the door or call the SBDC at 726-2255.

THANKS - I would like to say "thanks
who gave me such a fine send-off and fare-thee-well1

to all my friends and co-workers
Steve Lange

-ADS-

FOR SALE - 1983 Volkswagen Vanagon, 7 passenger, water-cooled engine,
AM-FM cassette, sun roof, equipped for camping with a Z bed, curtains,
and screens, low miles
2439 or 342-7452

$8,000. Doris Burkland, Study Skills, ext.

FOR SALE - NEC 10-button, touchtone telephones - $15 each.
Purchasing, ext, 2571

Bob Cudmore,

FOR SALE - 1976 Fiat X-19, good looking, good shape - $1,345.
Long, LEAP, ext. 2939 or 344-1070

Twyla

FOR SALE - 1984 Turbo Volvo wagon, leather interior, air conditioning,
electric everything, four extra rims for snow tires, great car. Karen
Bernheim, Flight Technology, 937-2753

FOR SALE - Scuba diving dry suit, good condition, fits someone 5*8" tall
and 150-160 pounds - $200 or best offer, Darlene Baker, Adult
Education, ext. 2252

The Renaissance Room, LCC's own Student
Run Restaurant, is happy for the oppor

tunity to serve you. WELCOME....

LHiRielfii WEEK OF: Jan. 18-22

$4.00

TUESDAY - Jan. 19

Jogger's Nog Mocictail
Filet Gumbo with Okra

Chicken & Shrimp Jambalya
Lemon Cheese Pie

THURSDAY - Jan. 21

Citrus Collins Hocktail

Cream of Tomato Soup

Beef Stroganoff with Rice & Green Peas
Lime Bavarian Mousse

ALL THE ABOVE ARE SERVED WITH: Your choice of soup or salad, bread.
Beverages not included.butter and dessert.
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ALL-FACULTY CONFERENCE II SCHEDULED - The second All-Faculty Conference of the
year will take place on Thursday, January 21, at 2:45 p.m. in FOR 309.
Faculty, classified, and management employees, as well as LCC students, are
invited. Vice President Jacquelyn Belcher will answer any questions about
the Office of Instruction, and if given advance notice, will invite
spokespersons from other areas to provide information from other parts of the
campus. Staff members may ask questions during the conference, or submit them
in advance to Dr, Belcher's office, or to any member of the All-Faculty
Conference Committee: Milt Madden (Social Science, ext. 2427); Sharon Moore
(Business, ext. 2540); Loretta Plaa (Home Economics, ext, 2525); or Pete
Peterson (Mass Communication, ext, 2655), Besides Thursday's session, other
All-Faculty Conferences will take place on Monday, February 15 at 2:15 p.m,;
Thursday, April 7 at 2:45 p,m.; and Wednesday, May 4, at 2:15 p.m.

BOOKSTORE HOURS

Monday through Thursday
Friday

LEADER HIGHLIGHT - Marie Matsen, Computer Services, will participate in the
"Leaders Project," an international leadership training program for two-year
college women administrators,
since 1981.

Library,
allowing the library to quickly and efficiently meet requests for
information. It also will mean added capability to interface with area
libraries that are automated to learn the availability of materials. In
addition, an automated system will reduce the time needed to order, receive,
catalog and put materials into circulation, Marie studied computer
programming at LCC. In addition, she earned a B,A. from Carleton College
(Northfield, Minnesota), and an M,S. from the University of Oregon,

HE'S DOING FINE - Bob Hamill, LCC acting president in 1968-69, says "Thanks
very much for the lovely response" to The Daily's January 4 suggestion that
he be sent get-well cards. Home from the hospital a couple weeks, Hamill says
he is on chemotherapy and radiation for his malignant brain tumor. He has
lost no motor skills and "everything seems fine," he says, "My thanks to all
the neat people I heard from. It's always a good feeling to be reminded
about my time at Lane." He said the funniest letter was from Counselor Buck_
Bailey, but he didn't want to say why. He just chuckled. Hamill's address is
4399 Oakman St. S., Salem, OR 97302. Larry Romine, Institutional Advancement,
ext. 2303

ANNIVERSARY - The Oregon Career Information System is celebrating its 15th
anniversary with a nationally advertised and recognized conference at the
Eugene Conference Center February 18-20. Speakers, exhibits, workshops, and
other events related to career development, and emerging workplace and
workforce changes will be addressed,
ext, 2297, for a brochure about this conference,
registration (for a reduced fee) is January 27.
so qualify for a reduced fee.

WEIGHT-LOSS NEWS - Did you forget to sign up for the Weight-Loss Contest?
It's not too late - we've extended the sign-up period. We really want all of
you folks who need an eating slow-down. Weigh in at Student Health today,
Tuesday, or Wednesday between 8 and 10 a.m., or call Trish Kocher, Personnel,
at ext, 2283 for more details. Don't weight - start todayl

8 a.m, to 5 p.m,
9 a.m, to 4:30 p.m.

Marie, a computer programmer, has been with LCC
Her project will be to formulate a plan for automation of the LCC

An automated library will benefit students and the community by

Contact the Career Information Center,

The deadline for early
LCC employees are CIS members

Jean Conklin, Career Information Center

-ADS-

700 watt, instamatic cooking
Colleen

FOR SALE - Quasar microwave oven, 1.4 cu.ft
with temperature probe, perfect condition, great deal at $200.
Cairney, ITP, ext. 2843 or 345-6943

● r

FOR SALE - Small, Sherman, Clay and Company spinet piano, excellent condition,
delightful sound, must hear to appreciate - $1,500, Jerome Garger, English &
Foreign Language, ext. 2419 or 342-5376

FOR SALE - 1980 Cadillac Eldorado, leather, moonroof, loaded with extras,
great condition - $6,995. Larry Warford, President's Office, ext, 2302



Survey of Computer Training Needs
for the LCC staff

Whether computer knowledge is your New Years resolution or belated
Christmas wish, this is your chance to let us know what you want.
Please help us organize to meet your needs by completing the following
questionnaire and returning it to the DAILY. Thanks from all of us
who ordinarily try to help you with your computer problems; Adult ED,
Computer Services, Data Processing, Business, and Office of
Telecommunications and Instructional Support.

What would you like to see in a Workshop or Class dealing with
computer productivity tools for the LCC workplace

Topics
a) Intro for the Curious Novice
b) Word Processing(which one	
c) Stat, Package - SPSS
d) MS-DOS

Mainframe Editor
Database

1) dBaseIII+
2) Symphony
3) Ares & SQL
4) R:BaseV & SQL
5) PC-Oracle & SQL

Desktop Publishing with Ventura
h) Symphony

]) Introduction
2) Installation & configuration
3) Word Processing
4) Spreadsheets -(LOTUS 1-2-3)
5) Presentation Graphics
5) Managing Lists and Forms

Communications with the

Mainframe system

g) Easy-to-make Macros
5) Command language customizing

Registration - Classline
IDP Query language
Mainframe Bulletin Board

Mainframe Calendaring
ni) Mainframe Email

Options in selecting
Microcomputer hardware

o) Apples to Mainframe Communication
p) Macintosh Pagemaker
q) Macintosh MacProject

Length of Time
a) 3 Ihr. sessions
b) 1 2-3 hr. session
c) all-day Saturday session
d) Other	

Format

a) single session
b) series of sessions

1) twice per week
2) weekly
3) every other week
4) monthly
5) Other	

g)

Time of Day
a) Saturday mornings
b) Friday afternoons
c) lunch hour

d) late afternoon (4 or 5pm)

e) evenings
f) early morning
g) any time
h) Other	

7)

1

.●y

U /

k)OTHER TOPICS & COMMENTS:

1)

n)

PLEASE RETURN FORM TO THE DAILY BY WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 20, 1988

FRIDAYTHURSDAYUEtNESDAYTUESDAYncr<DAY

Hfvty Utg. Ch(Md*r
Sranchi's Stan

Chili

Split Pit
Tnato Dnioft IS2

Kinistronr Cati) S

CriM (H Carrot

Chili

Crtn ot Broccoli

Country Lina

Chili

Chickin Noodle I.1Q; i.SO
Broun Nushrooi

Chili MS; liC

Soup:

Chili

Baked Fish in Dill Cheese Sauce

Bee< Potato Bake 1.6S

Cheescy Egg Burger 1

Baked Roscnary Chicken 1.45

Heatballs u/Sauirkraut l.SS

Patty rtelt 1.70

Ueal Patty u/Ttush' i.BO

rooi Cr. Bravy

Chicken Lasagne 1.45
Tuna Sub Bake 1.45

Sausage Oriental 1.45
Beet Steu l.BS

Srilled Suiss 4 Han

on Rye 1.45

Caietiria

Hot Foods

Country Creaneb Han

over Corn Bread 1.40

Nexi Casserole 1.45

Chet Salad Sanduich 1.45

Caulitlouer

Hashed Banana Sguash
Hashed Potatoes

Baby Linas

Nixed Uegetable
Hashed Potatoes

Buttered Carrots

Creaneb Peas/Onions

Browned Potatoes

Corn Saute

Lina Beans

Hashed Potatoes

Brussell Sprouts

Hiiid Vegetables
Hashed Potatoes

Vegetable:

Taco 41.ID

Hexi Casserole 1.50

Fried Chicken 1.45

Taco *1.10; Enchilada

only 1.15; u/beans 1.50
Hot Han Sandwich l.?5

Taco *1.10

El Cnino St. 1.80

Hot Pork Sandeich 1.P5

Taco *1.10

Sott Burrito *1.40

Hot Beet Sand. 1.95

Taco *1.10

Tnale Pie 1.50

Hot Turkey Sand. 1.85

Snack Bar

Beet Potato, Salad

Veg. Roll 4 Btr. 1.50
Heatballs u/Sauerkraut

Veg.,Salad, Roll 4 Btr. 1.50
Chicken Lasagne,

Veg. Salad, Roll 4 Btr 1.50
Hexi Casserole, Veg.

Sal. Veg, Roll 4 Btr.1.50

Beet Steu, Veg.

Salad, Roll 4 Btr. l.SD

Hini Lunch: »1i

Vegetable Spaghetti 1.50Honiny Hedley 1.50Broccoli Soutle 1.50Rustic Vegetable Pie 1.50Potato Casserole 1.50Vegetarian;

Baked Fish in Dill Cheese Sauce

Potatoes, Sguash
Ron 4 Btr. 2.K

Baked Chicken

Potatoes, Carrots
Roll 4 Butter 2.25

Veal Patty u/Cr. Bravy,

Potatoes, Turnips,
Roll 4 Btr. 2.40

Beet Steu

Salad, Lina Beans,
Roll 4 Btr. 2.75

Country Creased Han

over Corn Bread,

Salad, Brussell Sprouts
*2.50

Lunch Uagon

Special 1
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TODAY - Gabiro Refuge Slide Show, 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m
- LCC Board of Education meeting, 7:30 p.m

BOARD MEETS TONIGHT - New business includes a review of the 1988-89 Budget
Development Calendar, advisory committee appointments, and possible action on
the issue of collective bargaining workload. The Board meets at 7:30 p.m. in
the Board Room.

Board Room● /

Board Room● r

ROUNDTABLE PLANNED - The Grant Steering Committee will meet Friday, January
22, in room 316 of the library. The last half of the meeting will be devoted
to a Grant Roundtable for staff who are thinking about applying for grants and
want to try their ideas out on others. If you would like to discuss an idea,
learn more about LCC's grant process, or talk to staff who have been
successful in obtaining grants, drop in. The Roundtable portion of the
meeting will be from 10:45 to 11:30 a.m. Diane Dann, Institutional
Advancement

LEADER HIGHLIGHT - Sharon Thomas is one of two LCC women chosen to participate
in the "Leaders Project," an international leadership training program for
two-year college administrators. Sharon, an instructor in the English &
Foreign Language Department, has taught at LCC since 1978. Her project goal
is to develop a Center for Teaching Excellence where faculty can exchange
ideas about teaching and gather information. The center would house staff
development material, professional journals, grant application information,
and teaching and retention tips, Sharon earned an M.A. and Ph.D, in English
from the University of Oregon.

REMINDER - First-of-the-year payroll deductions for your favorite LCC charity
begin with the January paycheck. For those of you who wish to donate to the
LCC Foundation, Friends of the LCC Library, and/or Campus Ministry, act today.
For those donations, contact Roberta Opdenweyer, ext, 2803, Joyce Kofford,
ext. 2521, or Harna Crawford, ext. 2814, Payroll deductions are painless.
If you need forms, please contact the Foundation Office, ext, 2803 or stop
by Administration 205.

ALL-FACULTY CONFERENCE II SCHEDULED - The second All-Faculty Conference of the
year will take place on Thursday, January 21, at 2:45 p.m. in FOR 309.
Faculty, classified, and management employees, as well as LCC students, are
invited. Vice President Jacquelyn Belcher will answer any questions about
the Office of Instruction, and if given advance notice, will invite
spokespersons from other areas to provide information from other parts of the
campus. Staff members may ask questions during the conference, or submit them
in advance to Dr. Belcher's office, or to any member of the All-Faculty
Conference Committee: Milt Madden (Social Science, ext, 2427); Sharon Moore
(Business, ext. 2540); Loretta Plaa (Home Economics, ext, 2525); or Pete
Peterson (Mass Communication, ext, 2655). Besides Thursday's session, other
All-Faculty Conferences will take place on Monday, February 15 at 2:15 p.m.;
Thursday, April 7 at 2:45 p.m,; and Wednesday, May 4, at 2:15 p.m,

BID DEADLINES APPROACHING - Purchasing Services would like to remind the
college of upcoming bid deadlines. If your department is planning to order
any equipment or services with a dollar value over $10,000, one of the
following schedules must be met. Buyers Bob Cudmore, ext. 2571, and Ed Case,
ext, 2574, will be happy to answer your questions concerning the bid process
or schedule.

For Award at the March 9 Board Meeting:

Specifications to Purchasing Services by January 27
Bid Opening - February 18
Bid Award -

Order Placed

March 9

- March 10

For Award at the April 13 Board Meeting:

Specifications to Purchasing Services by February 26
Bid Opening - March 24
Bid Award - April 13
Order Placed - April 14



LEND A HAND - Donations for Rosaria Silva's family are being collected
in the Women's Center and in the Multicultural Center, Rosario was a

student at LCC in 1985-86, She worked in the Women's Center as a

workstudy. She was murdered in Florence in December and left three

children orphaned. Her sister is caring for the children here in
Eugene. The family needs financial assistance to help with the
additional costs, Rosaria is remembered as a gracious, intelligent
woman. If anyone would like to contribute to our gift to her family,
please contact Connie Mesquita at ext. 2276 or Jill bradley at ext.
2352.

PRESENTATION COMING UP - Keynote speaker Leopoldo Tanguma will be part
of an upcoming presentation of Central American-U.S. Arms issues. It

will be held Tuesday, January 26 in FOR 308-309, from 1 to 5:30 p.m.
This event is sponsored by the La Raza Club in cooperation with American
Friends Service Committee. Connie Mesquita, Multicultural Center

COUNSELING WORKSHOPS

Head-Injured Support Group - For those returning to school,
Tuesdays, 10 to 11:30 a.m
Marcus

Meets on

Led by counseling intern MariylnCEN 220,● f

Dysfunctional Families - Series of three edcuational workshops on
Friday, January 22, 29, and February 5, 10 to 11:30 a.m. in CEN 219,
Led by counseling interns Cara DiMarco and Marilyn Marcus

For information about these support groups, call the Counseling
Department at ext. 2204.

MODEMS NEEDED - Our department needs three modems. If any department
has extras no longer being used that we could purchase, please contact
Jill Bradley, ext. 2352. Women's Program

THANK you - Campus Ministry would like to thank the following
departments for their assistance in the Sharing is Caring program:
Health Occupations, Electronic Services, Personnel, ASLCC, Student
Health, and Financial Aid.

more families for the holiday season.
Bookstore for the popcorn sale - it raised $270 for LCC students. Thank
you all. Campus Ministry

Each of these departments adopted one or
A very special thank you to the

-ADS-

POR SALE - Men's 26-inch Schwinn Varsity bicycle, used but still in good
working condition - $40, Victor Campbell, Financial Aid, ext. 2205 or
343-4306

FOR SALE - 1979 VW Rabbit, runs good, new tires, brakes and struts -
$1,300, Eric Lytle, Campus Services, 687-8710 (mornings)

FOR SALE - Quasar microwave oven, 1.4 cu.ft,, 700 watt, instamatic
cooking with temperature probe, perfect condition, great deal at $200.
Colleen Cairney, ITP, ext, 2843 or 345-6943

FOR SALE - Small, Sherman, Clay and Company spinet piano, excellent
condition, delightful sound, must hear to appreciate - $1,500. Jerome

Garger, English & Foreign Language, ext. 2419 or 342-5376

FOR SALE - 1980 Cadillac Eldorado, leather, moonroof, loaded with
extras, great condition - $6,995, Larry Warford, President's Office,
ext. 2302

The Renaissance Room

Early Bird Special!
1 OX Discount Coupon

Good for 1 individual meal

For ReservMtions made for 11:30 only.

Winter Quarter 1988

Tuesday and Thursday
11:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m.

For Reservation Call:

747-4501 Ext. 2697
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FOR 309TODAY - All-Faculty Conference, 2:45 p,m ● f

SPEAKERS UNITE - Next week each department will receive biographical forms to
distribute to each staff member. The completed forms will be kept on file in
Institutional Advancement and used as needed to write news releases and Daily
articles. The information on the back side will be used to create a Speaker

Service Directory to respond to community requests for speakers. This is a
good opportunity to let our community know about all the great things that are
happening on campus. However, your topic need not be LCC related. If you
have a passion for bird watching or a special insight into photography, you
are encouraged to participate. When the directory is completed, it will be
sent to all the local schools and major organizations in this area. These
speaking engagements are a great way to meet people, create goodwill in the
community, and help establish you in your field of expertise. COMPLETING THIS
FORM IS OPTIONAL. If you do not receive a form and would like one, or if you
have any questions, call Diane Prokop, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2591.

MEET THE PLAYWRIGHT - Award-winning Oregon playwright George Herman will be on
campus next Friday, January 29, to teach a special playwrighting class at noon
on the stage of the main theatre. Interested staff and students are invited
to attend, Herman is the author of the comedy "A Compary of Wayward Saints,"
which will open at LCC that evening. He will play "The Duke" in the opening
night performance.

"A Company of Wayward Saints" is produced approximately 200 times a year in
this country. For the LCC production, George Herman has given director
Judith Roberts permission to expand some of the elements of the play
kind of collaboration is in keeping with the spirit of this comedy about a
troupe of touring actors who improvise in the tradition of Italian "commedia
dell'arte,"

This

runs January 29 through February 6. For

tickets, call ext, 2202 or stop by the Performing Arts Box Office 9 a.m. to 1
A Company of Wayward Saints

p.m.

DO YOU HAVE WHAT IT TAKES TO BE A LOSER? - All losers are winners in the

employee Weight-Loss Contest now underway,
feel better, work better, not to mention look better,
to sign up. Weigh in at Student Health Between 8 and 10 a.m,
information, call Trish Kocher, Personnel, ext, 2283. Mend your weighs;
enter todayl

Losing excess pounds helps one
TODAY is the FINAL day

For further

B.R.I.N.G. (Begin Recycling in Neighborhood Groups) will be
Come to the north end of

is organized.

FRIDAY FORUM

featured at this Friday's Forum, 9 a.m, to 2 p.m,
the cafeteria to learn about recycling and how B.R.I.N.G.

ROUNDTABLE PLANNED - The Grant Steering Committee will meet Friday,
January 22, in room 316 of the library. The last half of the meeting will be
devoted to a Grant Roundtable for staff who are thinking about applying for
grants and want to try their ideas out on others. If you would like to
discuss an idea, learn more about LCC's grant process, or talk to staff who
have been successful in obtaining grants, drop in. The Roundtable portion of
the meeting will be from 10:45 to 11:30 a.m, Diane Dann, Institutional
Advancement

SPECIAL THANKS - A special thank you to all of you who gave me support
after Bill's death,

William R. McMillan Math Scholarship.
Mary McMillan, Library

I really appreciated the flowers and the donations to the
You've all been a great comfort to me.



GET WELL WISHES APPRECIATED A great big THANKS to all of you who sent
flowers, plants, balloons, cards, and to those of you who called during
my hospital stay and recovery period. Much appreciated
beautiful silk flower arrangement from my department and the lovely
white azaleas from the LCC staff,

are still being greatly appreciated,
warmth showered on me. It's gratifying to know that three doctor's
opinions that I had cancer were overpowered by my huge support group and
family. Thanks again - now I can truly say, "I'll be seeing you," Love,
Audrey Razmus, Pood Services

were the

The pretty fresh flowers from LCCEF
I greatly appreciated all the

- JOB OPPORTUNITES -

Department Chair, Art & Applied Design, Management, closes March 1.

Graphic Design Instructor (75%)/CWE Coordinator (25%j, faculty, closes
March 1,

Welding Technology Instructor, Industrial Technology Programs, faculty,
closes February 15,

Auto paint Instructor, Mechanics, faculty, closes February 15,

Records Clerk, Student Records, Clerk IV, classified, closes February
2,

Adminstrative Secretary, Community Education & Economic Development
Division, management support staff, closes February 8,

Bookkeeper II, Financial Services, classified, January 29.

Instructional Aide, Social Science, Aide IV, classified, closes February
2.

ADS

FOR SALE - 1987 Acura Legend, 4-door, 5-speed, leather, 11,000 miles^
$19,500. Shermaine Swearingen, Student Health Services, 687-0619

FOR SALE - Men's 26-inch Schwinn Varsity bicycle, used but still in good
working condition - $40, Victor Campbell, Financial Aid, ext, 2205 or
343-4306

FOR SALE - 1979 VtV Rabbit, runs good, new tires, brakes and struts

$1,300. Eric Lytle, Campus Services, 687-8710 (mornings)

WANTED TO BUY - Refrigerator, 63 inches high, yellow or gold, in
excellent condition, John Spriggs, Flight Technology, 689-2021 or
343-1527

AVAILABLE NOWl SCRATCH PADS - CHEAP!

Printing/Graphics has added a large supply of scratch pads in various
sizes and colors to its inventory. To get yours, submit a

Printing/Graphics order form and we will deliver.

$1.20

$2.00

Three dozen - $2,70

One dozen

Two dozen

This deal is too good to pass up! Order yours today!

Patriots Born in January:
Paul Revere (January 1, 1735)
Betsy Ross (January 1, 1752)

Benjamin Franklin (January 17,1706)
Ethan Allen (January 21,1738)
Thomas Paine (January 29,1737)
In Canada: John A. MacDonald, Canada’s First Prime

Minister (January 11, 1815).
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TODAY - Brown Bag Lunch with President Turner, noon to 1 p.m DTC 302♦ f

RECOVERY UNEVENTFUL - My sincere thanks to the Board of Education, members of
the Executive Council, and members of my office staff, particularly, as well
as other staff throughout the College, for their thoughtfulness and support
during my recuperation from hernia surgery. I did not encourage widespread
knowledge of this event; therefore, I expect many persons may be surprised to
learn of it.

I hesitate to call my recent experience an illness. Rather, it may be
referred to as an incapacity or an incovenience. Except for an infection -
discovered last Friday and treated promptly and effectively - my recovery has
been uneventful. I have tested again, with excellent results, the use of a
computer from a remote site as a communications and administrative tool. The
results have been most effective.

Richard M. Turner, III
President

BOARD REPORT - Business taken care of at last Wednesday*s LCC Board of
Education meeting included; bid awards for audio consoles, recorders, and
office landscaping; approval of additional mainframe memory; advisory
committee appointments; and, the appointment of Lucinda Anderson as instructor
in the Nursing Program, Daniel Kimball to continue as temporary instructor in
the Mechanics Program, and Sharon Whitlow as Assistant State Director to the
Small Business Development Center Network through December 1988.

SPECIAL LCCEA MEETING - The LCC Education Association is sponsoring a two-hour
drop-in session on OEA insurance programs. If you have questions about your
insurance coverage with California Casualty or are just curious about the
programs, stop by CEN 410 on Wednesday, January 27 betv/een 2 and 4 p.m.
Representative Tami Pollock will be present to help you. She will not be
selling policies, but she can arrange a quote for you. Steve John, Science,
ext. 2446

An electrical shutdown is scheduled for the weekend ofSHUTDOWN SCHEDULED

August 27 and 28. Maintenance of the high voltage system on the main campus
will be done at this time. This means all the buildings on campus will be
totally without power for various periods of time during that weekend. It is
important that no campus activities be scheduled for this weekend. Paul
Colvin, Campus Services

THIS WEEK ON KLCC - Tune in on Tuesday to KLCC-FM (89.7) for the Blue Plate
Special with host Alan Siporin to celebrate National I.V. Nurse Day.
Wednesday, the Blue Plate Special will feature a discussion of the Urban
Renewal Charter Amendment. Yoga will be the topic of Friday's Blue Plate
Special, The Blue Plate Special is broadcast 12-noon to 12:30 p.m
through Friday.

Monday● f

WELCOME - Carol Woodman was recently hired to fill the Recruitment and
Referral Clerk position in Personnel Services. Carol comes to us with
personnel administration experience and has been a student at LCC for the past
two and a half years. She has work study and G'7E clerical experience in the
Personnel Services office, Carol will be working with Rose Holeman in the
Recruitment and Information unit. Her extension is 2847,

PLEASE NOTE - Applications for Classified Training and Development funds will
no longer be accepted until further notice.



BIRDS IN THE LIBRARY II - Hand-carved birds will be on display on the
main floor of the library today through February 12. The birds, crafted
by Peter Jensen an instructor in the English & Foreign Lanuguage
Department, are carved from pine and fir.

CLASSICAL CUISINE - LCC's Classical Cuisine students will serve a

special Italian dinner before the Thursday, February 4 performance of
the comedy, "A Company of Wayward Saints." Dinner is at 6 p.m. The cost
is $10,50 per person. Advance tickets are required and may be purchased
by calling 747-4501, ext, 2520. Deadline for reservations is January
28. The menu will include Ricotta Ravioli with Walnut Pesto, Scallopine
of Veal Marsala, Garden Salad, and Cassata Napolitana for dessert.

The Renaissance Room, LCC's own Student
Run Restaurant, is happy for the oppor

tunity to serve you. WELCOME....

V.

LyifiKglfii

ptelall

WEEK OF: Jan 25-29, 1988

$4.00

TUESDAY Jan. 26

Sunset Glow Hocktail

Cream of Celery Soup
Coq au Vin w/Orzo Pasta & Steamed Broccoli
Ice Cream Coupe Jacques, Macaroon Cookies

THURSDAY Jan. 28

Peach & Cream Nocktall

Black Bean Soup w/Califomia Salsa
Seafood in File Surprise w/ Curried Carrots fi

Spinach
Peach Melba

ALL THE ABOVE ARE SERVED WITH: Your choice of soup or salad, bread.
Beverages not included.butter and dessert.

THURSDAY FRIDAYMONDAY TUESDAY UEDNESDAY

Siusige tnd Btin Soup
Turkey Ouabo

Chili

&«(( Barley Soup

Corn Chowder Soup

Chili

Cre« oi Mushroon Soup

Beei Vegetable Soup
Chili

Soup: Meat BalI Soup
Crean of Chicken & Mush.

Chill I.JS; 160

Vegetable Bisque
Three Bean Soup
Chili

Chicken Noodle Bake 1.S5

Baked Han^ustard sauce 1.65

Cheese Dren 1.95

Captain's Plate 1.95

Turkey Burger w/Srauy 1.65

Snoked Sausage Sand. 1.65

Veal Parnesan 1.65Cateteria

Hoi Foods

Roast Beet tl.65

Tanale Pie si.SD

Open laced Chicken San. 1.75 Monte Carlo Sand, 155

Fried Chicken 1.45

Meat Balls 6 Cheese Shells 1.65 Beet Noodle 1.65

Cheese Turkey Sand. 1.65

Brussel! Sprouts
Yellow Uat Beans

Mashed Potatoes

Broccoii

Buttered Carrots

Hashbroun Potatoes

Vegetable: Gernan Carrots

Buttered Peas

Mashed Potatoes

Zucchini

Mixed Vegetables
Mashed Potatoes

Buttered Spinach
Uhole Kernel Corn

Mashed Potatoes

Taco »1.10

Chill Burger 1.75
Fried Chicken 1.45

Taco $1.1S; Tostada «1.1Q
Hot Beet Sandwich 1.95

w/Potatoes

Taco *1.10; Enchilada

only 1.15; u/beans 1.50
Hot Turkey SantWich 1.85

Snack Bar Taco *1.10

Chill Dog 1.65
Hot Turkey Sandwich 1.65

Taco *1.18

Sott Burrito *1.60

Fried Chicken 1.45

Turkey Burger, Veg.
Roll 4 Btr. 1.50

Chicken Noodle, Veg.,

Salad, Roll h Butter 1.50
Beet Noodle, Veg., Salad.
Roll & Btr. 1.50

Mini Lunch: Tanale Pie, Veg. Salad
Roll h butter. 1.50

Meast Balls & Shells, Veg

Salad, Roll & Butter 1.50

I

Zucchini Casserole 1.50 Mahan Baked RiceCelery Bake

tl.SO
English Onelet 1.50 Broccoii Cheese Pie l.SDVegetarlan:

1.50

CaptaiM F ate,
Frencn Frles

Roll tc Butter 1.95

Baked Han, Hashbrouns

Carrots, RoM
& Butter 2.45

Veal Parnesan, Potatoes

Corn, Roll & Butter
*2.60

Fried Chicken, Potatoes,

Mixed Veg., Roh & Btr. 2.25
RoM i Butter 2.25

Roast Beet,

Potatoes. Peas, Roll
& Butter 2.65

Lunch Uagon
Special
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TODAY - Artist Richard Pickering will share slides of his sculpture
assemblages, 1 p.m., FOR 308

- OEA Insurance Program Information Meeting, 2 to 4 p.m., CEN 410

- Purchasing will be operating with minimal staff
this afternoon - phone messages only will be taken

- Bid specifications due to Purchasing for March 9 Board Meeting
- LCC Board of Education Work Session, 7 p.m.. Board Room

(All staff are invited to attend the work session which will
review quarter/semester conversion issue.)

PROMOTION - Financial Services is pleased to announce the promotion of Pat
Killion to the position of accountant in Grants and Contracts. Pat joined
the LCC staff in September 1986 working in Accounting/Grants and Contracts.
Those administrators who previously worked with Val Stone should now direct
grants and contract business to Pat. Congratulations Pat!

WORD PERFECT SOFTWARE - LCC has a school site license from Word Perfect

Corporation for Word Perfect 4.2 Software. (This means that you can have
all the benefits of Word Perfect without paying the full retail price. One
master is used to install the software at all the site stations.) The site
stations cost $40 each and the reference manuals are $35. To place an
order, send a completed Inter-Campus Order Form to Purchasing Services by
Friday, January 29.

CONDOLENCES EXTENDED - Sincere condolences are extended to Bryan and Terria
Burch, whose daughter, Rebekah, died Saturday after an extended illness.
Services were held Tuesday at Northwest Eugene Faith Center. Besides her
parents, Rebekah is survived by her sister, Laura, 3, and brother, Joseph,
4 months. A fund has been established for medical and funeral expenses.
Please send donations to the Northwest Faith Center, 151 River Ave., Eugene
97404. Terria has been an LCC employee for about 13 years, working at Word
Processing, Printing/Graphics, and recently as a secretary in the Library.

OF NOTE

- The Register-Guard will run an article on starting a restaurant
which will feature words of wisdom from the Small Business

Development Center staff. Watch for it in tomorrow's paper.

- Work by instructor David Joyce is featured in the February 1988
Cold Wateredition of The piece, calledDarkroom Photography,

is a combination of photography and real objects.Flat,

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

- All staff have a holiday on Monday, February 15 in celebration
of the presidents.

- Financial Services will be closed on Thursday, February 11 from
11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.

DECISION MAKING DISCUSSED - This week's Friday Forum will focus on
"Petitioners for Democratic Participation in Eugene Decision Making.
Activities including voter registration will run from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. at
the north end of the cafeteria. City Council candidate Steve Andersen,
petitioner Richard Gold, and Catherine Lauris, past chairperson of the LCC
Board of Education will present their views and answer questions from 11:30
to 1 p.m. Everyone is invited.



Only those wishing to live longer and wantingEXERCISE: WHO NEEDS IT?

to enjoy more fully those additional years 1 For example, extensive
research at the University of Minnesota showed that men at high risk for
heart disease who engage in moderate exercise (rapid walking, yard work,
dancing, home exercise) for one hour daily can reduce their risk of
dying from a heart attack by as much as one third over a seven-year

period. So, Weight-Loss Contest participants (and closet losers) - keep
up the good work. You have nothing to lose but pounds - and so much to
gainl

TEMPORARY ARCHIVE HOURS

Tuesdays - 9 to 2 p.m.
Thursdays - 9 to 1 p.m.

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Queen-size Simmons coil-spring hide-a-bed, a steal at $350.
Beth Webb, Health Occupations, ext. 2261 or 342-2248

FOR SALE - Buy Camp Fire candy and support a strong and proud tradition
of youth programs serving boys and girls. For just $2.50 each you can
purchase Almond Roca, Mint Patties, Almond Caramel Clusters, and
California Smoked Almonds. Laura Taroura, President's Office, ext. 2301

FREE - Seven-week-old puppies, only two left, mother is half Samoyed and
half Blue Heeler, good temperament, great family dog. Pat Dickover,
Computer Services, ext. 2280

NEW OFFICERS NAMED

The following people will be the new officers for 1988.for the Lane
Community College Employees Federation (LCCEF), Classified Staff.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact any one of
them.

President - Sandy Young, Purchasing
1st Vice President - Guy Harshbarger, Grounds
2nd Vice President - Jackie Thomas, Financial Services

Corresponding Secretary - Carroll Barton, Learning Resource Center
Recording Secretary - Jessica Overturf, Customized Training
Treasurer - Sally Cover, Instructional Research, Planning & Evaluation
Labor Delegates - Mary Michaud, High School Completion

Sue Kangas, Retired

Grievance - Darrell Allyn, Campus Services
Barbara Jones, Learning Resource Center

Kay Mueller, Health Occupations
Phyllis Witham, Training & Development

Chief Shop Steward - Jo Stejskal, Grounds

Shop Stewards - Ted Florey, Campus Services
David Schiappia, Science & Electronics
Jessica Overturf, Customized Training

Mary Michaud, Apprenticeship Building
Nita Cameron, Administration Building

Bonny Piete, Night Custodial
Barbara Hasbrouck, 4th Floor Center Building

Gary Knapp, PE/Laundry
Becky Newcombe, Financial Aid
Bob Becker, Printing & Graphics

Contact People/Shop Stewards - Barbara Jones, Learning Resource Center
Joyce Kofford, Health Occupations/Home Economics
Betty Svarverud, Mechanics/Air Technology
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WORKSESSSION PLANNED - The LCC Board of Education will meet this Friday and

Saturday in a worksession to discuss relations and operations of the Board
and the Administration, and LCC's mission and vision.

FRIDAY

- The Counseling and Testing Center will be working with a
skeleton crew on Friday because of inservice activities.

- The Work Activity Center building will be closed Friday
There will business as usual on Monday.for renovation.

NOW THERE ARE TEN - With the recent resignation of Gordon Wehner from the
Business Department, the list of employees who started with the College in
1965 has now shrunk to 10.

year of classes, included: Mabel Armstrong, Science; Buck Bailey,
Counseling; Debbie Daggett, Health & P.E.; Chuck Ellsworth, Mechanics;
Allan Gubrud, Science; Leland Halberg, Mathematics; Cecil Hodges, Health &
P.E.; James Huntington, Electronics; Robert Marshall, Admissions/
Registration; and Hazel S.C. Smith, Mathematics.

Charter staff still with us in this, the 23rd

WHO IS YOUR LIFE INSURANCE BENEFICIARY? - All elgible staff should be sure
that the beneficiary on their life insurance is correct and current. If
you would like to change your beneficiary, complete a Request For
Beneficiary Change form in the Personnel Office. If you have any
questions, contact Marie Nelson in Personnel Services, at ext. 2590.

RESEARCH NOTES - Ninety-six percent of Oregonians oppose further reliance
on property taxes to fund schools, according to research done for the
Portland Oregonian newspaper. The research asked 604 registered voters
where to get money for education. The answers: sales tax, 34%; income tax,
19%; increased vehicle registration fee, 13%. Seventy-four percent rated
schools as pretty good or excellent, down from 77% who gave that answer in
a 1986 poll. —From: Outlook & Review of Oregon School Boards
Associations, January 22, 1988

PRESIDENT RETURNS TO LCC - Timothy G. Wahlberg, President of Evergreen
International Aviation and 1969 graduate of the Aviation Maintenance
Technician Program has accepted two important roles, in support of LCC. On
February 5, Mr. Wahlberg will be on campus as an Aviation Maintenance
Advisory Committee member. Then on February 17, he will be the keynote
speaker, at the annual Vocational Educators Award Ceremony.

activity classes are still available on an
Supplement your health with a fun activity

Several P.E,GET IN SHAPE

Audit basis for staff members,

class such as badminton, bowling, conditioning, skiiing, karate, strength
training, yoga, and gymnastics. Use your tuition waiver. Wellness Task
Force

NEW IN THE LIBRARY

- Asuka Buddhist Art; Horyu-ji by Seiichi Mizuno
- Sculpture of the Kamakura Period by Hisashi Mori
- Renoir by Denis Rouart
- The Eight-Week Cholesterol Cure by Robert Kowalski
- Tapas, Wines and Good Times by Donald Foster
” Coping With Faculty Stress, San Francisco:

- The Garden Art of Japan by Masao Hayakawa

Jossey-Bass, Inc. 1987.



STILL NEEDS HELP - Donations for Rosaria Silva's family are still being
collected in the Women's Center and the Multicultural Center. Rosaria

was a student and workstudy at LCC in 1985-86. She was murdered in
Florence in December and left three children orphaned. Her sister is
caring for the children here in Eugene. The family needs financial
assistance to help with the additional costs. Rosaria is remembered as
a gracious, intelligent woman. If anyone would like to contribute to
our gift to her family, please contact Connie Mesguita at ext. 2276 or
Jill Bradley at ext. 2352. Make checks payable to Mary Lou de la 0.

BIOGRAPHICAL FORMS - By now just about everyone should have received a
staff biographical form. I have received quite a few forms back, and I
hope the rest of you will get yours to me soon. I would like to put the
Speaker Service Directory together by the end of February. If you have
not received a form and would like one, just give me a call and I will
put one into campus mail for you, Diane Prokop, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2591

ENJOY A GOURMET MEAL - Enjoy an exquisitely prepared meal by LCC's
Classical Cuisine students. The Classical Cuisine dinner is only a week
away - Thursday, February 4 at 6 p.m. The last day for ticket sales is
Tuesday, February 2. For information on purchasing tickets, call ext.
2520.

MENU

Ricotta Ravioli wlWalnut Pesto

ScaUopine of Veal Marsala
(sauteed thin slices of veal

wimtishrooms &’Manaia sauce)

Garden Salad

Cassata Napolitana

The Renaissance Room, LCC‘s own Student

Run Restaur^, is happy for the oppor
tunity to serve you. WELCOME....

WEEK OF: Peb. 1-5, 1988Lyiriielfii

$4.00

TUESDAY - Feb. 2

Apple Frappe’ Mocktail
Spinach & Cucumber Salad
Grilled Steak, Henry IV - Beamaise Sauce
French Fries & Watercress

Chocolate Souffle Renaissance

THURSDAY - Feb. 4

Closed for Classical Cuisine Preparation

ALL THE ABOVE ARE SERVED WITH: Your choice of soup or salad, bread,
butter and dessert. Beverages not included.


